
WHERE DID SUMMER 
GO????????   

I can’t believe we are knocking on the 
door of October and that you have 
been back in school for over 6 weeks…
time flies!  I hope the school year has 
started off well for all of you.   
Remember each of you started the 
year with straight A’s and you all have 
the ability to keep those A’s.  Do your 
homework, keep up on the reading, ask 
questions, pay attention in class, show 
your teachers you are interested, ask 
for help, go to tutoring, form study 
groups and help each other.  If you 
find yourself struggling in a class let 
Darlene or your school coordinator 
know, ASAP.   
For those of you who had the  
opportunity to see “An Evening with 
John Legend” I wanted to let you know 
we were able to offer that to you 
thanks to the generosity of Ms.  
Christina Caul-Jackson, Coordinator 
for Student Involvement, at Marshall 
University AND Upward Bound  
Alumnus from Huntington High.  She is 
truly a success story from the UB 
Program and we are all very proud of 
her and her accomplishments. 
While you all have been working hard 
in class and on your extra-curricular 
activities, we have been working hard 
here at the office planning an  
academic year filled with fun and  

educational activities.  We want to see 
you at ALL of them!  Make sure you 
stay updated on the activities by liking 
us on Facebook at Upward Bound-
Marshall University, checking the  
website: www.marshall.edu/trio/
upwardbound and following us on  
twitter: Upward Bound 
MU@upwardboundmu   
Some of the events to be looking  
forward to; Mock ACT and Game Time- 
September 29th,  Spaghetti Dinner 
Fundraiser – October 20th,  Tailgate 
and Football Game – November 17th , 
70’s Party and Food Drive – December 
1st.   If you have questions about any 
of the events, please do not hesitate 
to ask. 
Darlene says school visit are going well 
and she is enjoying seeing all of you.  I 
hope to make it to as many school  
visits as I can this year!!! 
See you all soon! 
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Things to Remember this  
Month: 

 Have you “liked” us on  
    Facebook so you can  
    receive updates regarding   
    activities? 
  Are you selling Spaghetti  
    Dinner  Tickets? 
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seeing you all 
again!  It seems 
like forever since 
the Summer  
Program!  
Please make sure 
that you text, call, 
or email me on a 

regular basis because the more we 
keep in touch, the better I can 
serve and help you throughout 
this new school year!  Once you 
receive your Academic Calendar, 
mark the events on yours, so you 
won’t miss a single thing!  

Love you all,   

A Special Thanks to  

Christina Caul (UB alumni 

- Coordinator for Marshall 

University Student Affairs) 

for inviting the UB  

Students to an “Evening 

with John Legend”  and 

Dave and Cynthia Stewart 

for making us feel at home 

at Schlotzskys.  It was a 

great evening and the kids 

really enjoyed it. 

Dear Students,  
 
I survived my first Summer 
Program living in the dorms 
and loved it!   Thank you all 
for your support and helpful-
ness during the six short 
weeks!  My family and friends 
thought I was crazy for doing 
it, but I am the one with the 
greatest memories from the 
whole experience! 
The staff has been planning for 
the Academic year, and I think 
you all are in store for some 
super events!  For starters 
check out the 70’s music and 
fashion!  I have also started my 
school visits, and I ‘m loving 

Collier’s Corner 

September, October and November Birthdays! 
Happy Birthday to these UB students: 

 
September 

 
Chelsea Maynard       9/20/1995 

 
Ryan Saddler               9/26/1995 

 
Halie Eplin                   9/28/1995 

 
October 

 
Mark Neace             10/07/1996 

 
Shannon Packer         10/7/1996 

 
Maranda Rowe         10/11/1995 

 
R.J. Senior                  10/13/1996 

 
Lydia Cyrus                 10/15/1995 

 
Allison Toney              10/18/1995 

 
Donovan Salmons      10/19/1995 

 
Katelyn Kitts                10/27/1994 

 
 

Jumod Jones            10/30/1996 
 

November  
 

Carley Saddler            11/3/1997 
 

Erik Back                     11/4/1994 
 

Sean Back                    11/4/1994 
 

Ethan Terry                 11/4/1994 
 

Shawn Moore              11/5/1995 
 

Jamia Shook                  11/8/1993 
 

Elissa Johnson              11/29/1995 
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Before attending tutoring 

go to your school coordinator  

and get a tutoring slip.  Have your 

tutor fill out a slip each time you  

attend tutoring and turn it back into 

your coordinator to send to the  

Upward Bound office.  We must  

receive a tutoring slip for you to get 

credit for attendance. 

Tutoring Page 3 

If an Upward Bound student receives a D or  
below in a class, then tutoring must be attended for a 
total of four hours during the next six-week grading 
period.  If four hours are not attended, then $15 will 
be deducted from the next stipend.  
 
If your school offers tutoring, please go to it and they 
will fill out your slip.  In the next month we will be 
setting up peer tutors to work with you as well. 
 
All Upward Bound students are welcome to attend 
tutoring at any time for help with class work.  Always 
bring something to work on and use your time wisely.   

SOMETHING TO THINK ABOUT 

If we could shrink the 
earth's population to a  
village of precisely 100  
people, with all the existing 
human ratios remaining the 
same, it would look  
something like the  
following: 
 

There would be: 

57 Asians 

21 Europeans 

14 from the Western  

Hemisphere, both north and 

south 

8 Africans 

52 would be female 

48 would be male 

70 would be non-white 

30 would be white 

70 would be non-Christian 

30 would be Christian 

89 would be heterosexual 

11 would be homosexual 

6 people would possess 59% 

of the entire world's 

wealth and all 6 would be 

from the United States. 

80 would live in substandard 

housing 

70 would be unable to read 

 

50 would suffer from  

malnutrition 

1 would be near death;  

1 would be near birth 

1 (yes, only 1) would have 

a college education 

1 would own a computer 

When one considers our 

world from such a  

compressed perspective, 

the need for both  

acceptance, understand-

ing and education  

becomes glaringly  

apparent. 



Congratulations New UB Club Officers! 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Congratulations to the  
2012-13 UB club officers!  
Make sure your club  
president has your phone 
number so they can let you 
know about changes in  
activities due to weather.   
 

Cabell Midland 

Morgan Adkins Pres. 
Ryan Saddler  V-P 
Zack Cooper  Sec/Treas. 
 
Huntington High 
Aerison Parrish Pres. 
LaMar Thompson V-P 
Jumod Jones   Sec/Treas. 
 
Lincoln Co.  
Caleb Adkins   Pres. 
Jordan Cooper    V-P 
Kately Thaxton   Sec/Treas. 
 
 

Tolsia 
Tosh Salmons               Co Pres. 
Tiffany Scarberry         Co Pres. 
Chelsea Maynard         Sec/Treas. 
 
Wayne  
Alyssa Ray  Pres. 
Kaitlin Stiltner  V-P 
Allicen Jackson Sec 
Jamie Alvey  Treas. 
 
Also a big welcome to our new 
coordinator at Wayne High 
School, Joni Ross!  We look  
forward to a great year with all 
our officers! 

Spaghetti Dinner Scholarship Fundraiser 

4 

On the next page is the flyer 
for the Spaghetti Fundraiser 
Dinner.  For anyone who 
attended last year you know 
that Jay’s spaghetti is the 
best! 
 
Please post it in your school.  
Ask your parents to post at 
work or church.  Put your 
parent’s name or your 
school coordinator’s name 
and number on the poster so 
the person will contact them 
to buy the tickets.   
 
 If you need more tickets 
check with your school   
coordinator or call the UB 
office (304) 696-6462.   
 

We will also be doing carry out 
so they can call and place an 
order that day by calling (304) 
840--4289. 
 
Officers will be asked to sign 
up for a 2 hour slot from 4:00 
pm to 8:00 pm to act as wait 
staff for people who are eating  
at the Spaghetti Dinner.  Please 
contact Darlene at (304) 696-
2443 or Roxanne at (304) 696-
6462 to sign up for a time. 
 

All students are asked to sell 
at this 10 tickets.  Last year  
Lincoln County High School 
sold the most tickets and they 
are the school the furthest 
away from Huntington, so  
distance isn’t an excuse.  If 
people come in to Huntington 
to eat or go to a movie, they 
can come in to support  
Upward Bound. 
 
All proceeds go to scholar-
ships and cultural enrichment 
activities for Upward Bound 
students.  
 
If the person can’t attend, ask 
if they are willing to make a 
donation instead and tickets 
will be given to  those in need 
to enjoy a hot meal. 



UPWARD BOUND SPAGHETTI DINNER  

Saturday, October 20, 2012 

 

Carry out only 12:00 noon - 3:00 pm 

Dine In or Carry Out 4:00 pm - 8:00 pm 

 
 Location:  Community of Grace Church 

   225 28th Street Huntington, WV 25702 

   (Corner of 3rd Ave & 28th Street) 

 

 Price:   $8.00 adult ticket 

   $5.00 child’s ticket (ages 12 and under) 

 

Come on by for dinner or 

Call (304) 840-4289 to place carry out order. 

 

Please allow 15-20 minutes before pickup. 

Carry out order will include: Spaghetti, Salad,  

Bread and Dessert 
 

All money raised will go toward the Upward Bound Scholarship fund  

for graduating high school seniors and cultural enrichment. 



 

September Activity 
Mock ACT/Lunch/Game Time 

September 29, 2012 
10:00 am, Harris Hall 134 

 
 

8:00 am  Bus Pickup at Lincoln High School (Lincoln Co. Bus) 
8:00 am  Bus Pickup at Fort Gay Middle School for Tolsia Students  
   (Wayne Co. Bus) 
8:30 am  Bus Pickup at Wayne High School for Wayne Students  
   (Wayne Co. Bus) 
9:00 am  All Students to HH 134 for Mock ACT 
   Buses Drop off at Harris Hall, 3rd Avenue 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

    
 
4:20 pm  Bus students will return to Harris Hall for bus pickups 
4:30 pm  Bus Pick up for all at Harris Hall 
5:00 pm  Bus Drop off at Wayne High School for Wayne Students  
   (Wayne Bus) 
5:30 pm  Bus Drop off at Fort Gay Middle School for Tolsia Students  
   (Wayne Bus) 
5:30 pm  Bus Drop off at Lincoln High School for Lincoln Co. Students 

 9:00 am—1:00 pm  Mock ACT 
     Juniors and Seniors will take entire ACT, 
     Freshman and Sophomores will take only part, 
     Then they will be going over UB guidelines and 
     joining UB social media. 

   There will be short breaks between tests 
 1:00 pm– 2:30 pm  Lunch 
 2:30 pm—4:20 pm  Game Time at CCC 



 

 Activity 

Tailgate and MU Football Game 

November 17, 2012 

 
8:00 am  Bus Pickup at Lincoln High School 
   (Lincoln Co. Bus) 
8:00 am  Bus Pickup at Fort Gay Middle  
   School for Tolsia Students  
   (Wayne Co. Bus) 
8:30 am  Bus Pickup at Wayne High School   
   for Wayne Students  
   (Wayne Co. Bus) 
9:00 am  Buses Drop off at Harris Hall 
   Students report to the Upward Bound Office for Tailgate 
 

 
3:00 pm  Pick up for all at Harris Hall 
 
3:30 pm  Bus Drop off at Wayne High School for Wayne Students  
   (Wayne Bus) 
4:00 pm  Bus Drop off at Fort Gay Middle School for Tolsia Students  
   (Wayne Bus) 
4:00 pm  Bus Drop off at Lincoln High School for Lincoln Co. Students 
   (Lincoln Bus) 
 
 

9:00 am-10:45 am  Tailgate in grass area between UB Office  
     & Buskirk Hall 
     Lots of Food and Fun! 
11:45 am     Walk together to MU Stadium for Game 
12:00 am -3:00 pm  MU Football Game! GO HERD!   



Sun Mon Tue Wed Thu Fri Sat 
      1 

2 3 4 5 6 7 8 

9 10 11 12 

School Visit 

HHS 

13 14 15 

16 17 18 19 

School Visit 

WHS 

20 

School Visit 

THS 

21 22 

23 24 25 26 

School Visit 

CMHS 

27 

School Visit 

LCHS 

28 29 

Mock ACT/

Lunch/ 

30       

September 2012 

Sun Mon Tue Wed Thu Fri Sat 

 1 2 3 4 5 6 

7 8 9 10 

School Visit 

HHS 

11 12 13 

14 15 16 17 

School Visit 

WHS 

18 

School Visit 

THS 

19 20 

Spaghetti 

Dinner 

 

21 22 23 24 

School Visit 

CMHS 

25 

School Visit 

LCHS 

26 27 

28 29 30 31    

October 2012 



Upward Bound is a federally funded Trio program with all project Costs 

($344,000) Funded by The United States Department of Education. 

One John Marshall Drive 
Huntington, WV  25755 

 

 

 

T R I O  

www.marshall.edu/
trio/upwardbound 

     

Marshall University  

Upward Bound 

Website:  www.marshall.edu/trio/upwardbound 

Facebook:  Upward Bound-Marshall University 

Follow us on twitter: Upward Bound 
MU@upwardboundmu 

We want you to be a part of the newsletter.  Send us articles, drawings, poems 

or anything that you think we ought to include.  You can reach us at: 

 

Jay Wright, Director                (304) 696-6846     wright5@marshall.edu 

Darlene Collier, counselor       (304) 696-2443    collier18@marshall.edu 

Roxanne Skiles, office manager (304) 696-6462     skilesp@marshall.edu 

Page 9 

Sun Mon Tue Wed Thu Fri Sat 

    1 2 3 

4 5 6 7 

School Visit 

HHS 

8 9 10 

 

11 12 13 14 

School Visit 

WHS 

15 

School Visit 

THS 

16 17 

Tailgate/

Football 

18 19 20 21 22 

 

 

 

23 

 

 

 

24 

25 26 27 28 

School Visit 

CMHS 

29 

School Visit 

LCHS 

30  

November 2012 


